31 May 2001

Dear Editor,

In a number of constituencies it may be hard for liberal unionists to consider voting for certain of the candidates. It remains however a central fact of all elections here that you are voting in a referendum on the border; on whether you want to stay in the relative security of the United Kingdom or start into the process of Irish unity, with all that entails in the way of upheaval and violence. The worst moment for a split society is when the two groups achieve something like a balance in numbers. That is a recipe for civil war not the beginning of a peaceful transition to a different jurisdiction.

It is therefore vital to deny nationalism any psychological victories such as winning seats like South Belfast, for the result will be a display of triumphalism even if the victor is the SDLP rather than Sinn Fein. Remember when Eddie McGrady of the SDLP first won South Down, his response was not to talk about uniting people or putting old enmities behind us, rather he declared that he had brought the border to the outskirts of Belfast!

Liberal unionists and anti-nationalists who see themselves as British should therefore choose the stronger (or only) unionist candidate in marginal seats, like Martin Smyth for South Belfast, James Cooper in Fermanagh and South Tyrone, Nigel Dodds in North Belfast and Willie Thompson in West Tyrone. It may not be the most elegant thing to do and might involve holding one’s nose, but the most important task in the election is to maintain stability by denying unwarranted advances to nationalism. It has had a very long run of successes, which have come at a terrible price of increased sectarianism and population flight.

In constituencies like North Down (and in the council elections by virtue of PR) liberals do have the privilege of being able to choose whether Sylvia Hermon or Robert McCartney is more progressive.

Yours faithfully

Tactical Voter

(Address and name to be withheld

Jeff Dudgeon

